10,000 from mrs. Ottomanu

12th July 1929.

Dr. Richard M. Pearce. Rockefeller Foundation, 61, Broadway, NEW YORK CITY.

Dear Dr. Pearce.

You will remember, perhaps, my coming to New York to see you with regard to a grant for an institute for neurological investigation, or failing that a grant of \$10,000. to help carry on our investigation of epilepsy.

I have just received an unsolicited cheque for \$10,000. from the mother of one of my epileptic patients for research in epilepsy. Also the hospital, in a small way, is gradually giving us many of the advantages which the proposed institute would have brought. I am writing you this partly because you seem to be interested in our work, and partly in order to write you a letter without begging for money, which may be something of a novelty to you.

Dr. Cone is being strongly tempted to leave the clinic but I hope that we may induce him to stay.

Thanking you for your interest,

Yours very sincerely,